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296.
Mr M M Masala to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
How many villages in the Eastern Cape have received access to water since 1994;

(2)
whether the backlog of villages in this province not yet provided with water will have been addressed by 2008; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

(1) Information on service provision at the level of individual “villages” is not readily available, in part because this is not a formal classification used in the statistical system of Government.

However, I can inform the Hon Member that, as at the end of September 2003, approximately 1 017 million people had been served with water in the Eastern Cape. This included 89 projects that were completed by the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry at a cost of R 340 million

350 projects are currently in implementation and expected to serve an additional 194 000 people by the end of the 2003/4 year. 
(2)
While an estimated 1 880 000 people are still without access to safe water in the Province, reasonable progress is being made in eradicating the backlog of water services in the rural areas of the Eastern Cape. I am confident that we will be able to meet the 2008 goal and National Government is committed to doing this. 

